

(905) 852-0090

June 22 2022

To Mayor and Council

Due to the very serious short supply of housing in the township originally before the Tornado we are really dealing with a problem that requires unique creative solutions so residents can be in their own community and their children with their friends.

We are requesting that the resident who owns and/or can borrow a house trailer and park it in their driveway so they are living within their community and able to see the progress being made on the repairs of the many damaged homes.

This would solve one of our problems of having families that have separated connected again to their neighbors, friends and their local business district, (banks, doctors, dentists etc)

I understand that the idea of parking the house trailers in the driveway was a unique decision that the township supported previously during Covid for workers who had to isolate from family. This is similar in the fact that these people have been also through a traumatic experience and being in their own neighborhood will assist them in dealing with this experience.

There are very few options open to house families when there are no rentals available and this is one option that would assist the different organizations working diligently trying to find rental housing for the many displaced families.

I look forward to hearing from you in regards to our request and thank you in advance for your time and consideration of our request.

Respectfully

Bev Northeast Chair of Salvation Army Uxbridge Unit.